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Thoughts from  

District Governor Jerry Vaccaro 

Thank you for what 
you do! 

Welcome to a year of “Serving in Harmony” 

Wow!!!  Already two months into my DG year.  What a start though!!   

My first District Cabinet meeting, the officers, the “G” Team and Zone chairs were all were 

installed.  I was really proud of the “Team”, the information and ideas they shared with all 

who attended.  GMT Al Goldstein introducing the “Membership Contest”, GLT Pat Kimball 

pleading Leadership Goals and asking for future leader candidates to apply and attend the 

Emerging Lions Leadership Institute (ELLI), GST Lenny Hall pleading clubs to engage in at least 

3 of 5 LCI’s Global Causes.  Oh ya, our LCIF coordinate Scott Wilson introducing the new LCIF 

“Campaign 100” program.  The Zone Chairs are planning their upcoming Zone meetings. 

Please attend them.  Our 1st VDG Steve is anxious to get involved with District needs, helping 

me when needed.  Thank you Steve.  Oh, our upcoming graduate of Lions University at the 

USA / Canada Forum and will be attending the Advanced Lions Leadership Institute (ALLI), 2nd 

VDG Marie Hall. Congrates Marie! She’s ready to lead. 

This “Team” is ready to serve so just ask them! 

I certainly want to thank our District Cabinet Meeting; guest speaker, Doug Griffin, he brought 

to the Meeting an awareness of our District Cause “the Opium Academic”.  We as clubs need 

to be aware of our local “drug” problems and help our communities in this effort.     

Lastly, I want to thank the Multiple District team (committee) that did a great job with “A 

Night with the Fisher Cats”.  A great many Lions attended, children were screened (Thank You 

Bob Laferriere), new members installed, and many learned what Lions do 

and how We Serve. Thank You. 

Until next time, Yours in Lionism, 

DG Jerry   
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SEPTEMBER 
9/4-    Loudon visitation 
9/5–  Whittier Visitation 
9/8     Sandown Old Home Days 
 Hudson Lions Golf Tournament 
9/12 - Camp Pride Meeting Camp 
Pride Meeting,  6:30pm        
Location: Auburn Tavern, Auburn, NH 
9/13 -  Lions Youth Services Mtg, 
6:30pm Location Hannaford's, Bed-
ford, NH 
9/15– Kingston GrilleMemorial 
school, Newton, NH 
9/16 -  Camp Pride Cookout 
   Lions Camp Pride 
9/17 -  Nashua Visitation 
9/20-9/22  USA Canada Forum 
9/25 -   Meredith Visitation 
9/26-   Lions Twin State Soccer 
9/27-   Salem Visitation  
9/29-Manchester/Nashua Anniversary 
 

OCTOBER 
10/4– Laconia-Gilford Visitation 
10/9 –Zone 2 & 6 meeting 
10/10-Camp Pride Meeting Camp 
Pride Meeting,  6:30pm        
Location: Auburn Tavern, Auburn, NH 
10/11-Lions Youth Services Mtg, 
6:30pm  Location Hannaford's, Bed-
ford, NH 
10/13- MD44 mini forum  TDB 
10/15  Moultonborough   55 
Anniversary Visitation 
10/19-10/21  NELC  Fall Weekend     
Mt Snow              
10/23– Health Service of NH 
10/24  —Sandown Visitation 
10/31 Multiple Meeting, Airport Diner 

 

 
 
Thoughts from: 
    DG Jerry Page 1 
   FVDG Steve Page 3 
   SVDG Marie Page 3 
   CST Mark Page 4 
   MCC Sam Page 4 
   GMT Al Page 5 
   GLT Pat Page 5 
   GST Lenny                            Page 6 
   LCIF  Scott                            Page 6 
 
Information Technology (Webmaster) 
Jay DeRoche  (Kathleen) 
20 Sunrise Terrace 
Plaistow, NH  03865 
H:   (603) 382-7024 
W:  (508) 475-0397 
john.deroche@comcast.net 

 
Facebook Administrator 
PCC DeeDee LaTulippe 
136 Lowell Rd 
Hudson, NH 03051 
C: (603) 566-9409 
E: liondeedee@comcast.net 

 

Lions Fellowship 
Nancy Greer O’Dowd  (Tom) 
P.O. Box 1163,  
Wolfeboro, NH 03894 
H:  (603) 569-1160  
C:  (603) 387-6808 
E: lupesmom14@gmail.com 
 

Peace Poster Contest 
Erin Freda 
12 Dora St 
Nashua, NH 03063 
H: 603-305-5696 
E: erinfreda@gmail.com 
 
 

Uniforms/Jackets/Shirts/Hats & Emblems 
Joe Kasper  (Joanne) 
63 Pine Hill Road, 
Weare, NH 03821 
H:  (603) 529-0439 
C:  (603) 548-0286 
E:  jkasper@nedelta.com 
 
District Photographers 
PCC DeeDee LaTulippe 
136 Lowell Rd 
Hudson, NH 03051 
C: (603) 566-9409 
E: liondeedee@comcast.net 
and 
Joice Brothers (Jeff) 
Rute 112  
Chicorua, NH 03817 
H:  (603) 323-8295 
E: joice@conwaydailysun.com 
 

 

 

 
  

DG Jerry’s 1st Cabinet 

Meeting 

 

 

 

 

Cruise on 

Plum Island 

 

 

 

Lions Night at the Fisher 

Cat Game 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Please send all articles, pictures, and 

information to Marilyn Vaccaro at 

newsletter44h@outlook.com.  

Please send in word or jpeg format.  

Deadline for submission is 20th of 

each month!   
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ZONE 1 CHAIRPERSON 
Marilyn Richardson 
PO BOX 65,  

Hudson, NH 03062  

H:  (603) 882-1997  
C:  (603) 204-7914  

E: marilyn@pcom.com  

Clubs: Hudson, Litchfield, Nashua, Salem,                 
Windham,  Nashua Everest Centennial 
Pelham Centennial 
 
ZONE 2 CHAIRPERSON 
Mike Dolan 
5 Zoe Lane  

Newton, NH 03858   

C: (603) 303-7950  

E: Mike.Dolan@ bauer.com  
Clubs: Atkinson, Hampstead, Plaistow,    
            Sandown, Kingston  
 

ZONE 3 CHAIRPERSON 

Melanie Saunders  

12 Lyford Lane   

Brentwood NH, 03833   

C: (339)234-0982   
Emelanieleesaunders@gmail.com  

Clubs: Epping, Exeter, Hampton Area,  
           Portsmouth, Rye, Seabrook 

 

ZONE 4 CHAIRPERSONS 

Elizabeth Ferriera  
16B Mercury Drive  
Londonderry, NH 03053  
C: (603) 820-1825  
E: bostonrdsxs25@yahoo.com  

Clubs:  Auburn, Chester, Derry,  
             Londonderry, Raymond, 
            Epsom / Chichester, Suncook  
           Valley Area 
 
 

ZONE 5 CHAIRPERSON 
Deleted 
 

ZONE 6 CHAIRPERSON  

Doug Griffin  

74 Peaslee Crossing Rd   

Newton, NH  03858  

H: (603) 378-0693  

C: (603) 944-1377  

E: doug@seadec.com  

 
Clubs: Dover Cocheco River, Rollinsford /            
South Berwick, Somersworth,Saddleback 
Mountain 
 
ZONE 7 CHAIR 
PDG Toni Olden 

95 Plymouth St 

Meredith. NH 03253 

H: 603-279-6016 

C: 603-677-2431 

E:toniolden@gmail.com 

 
Clubs:  Conway Area, Laconia / Gilford,  
             Meredith, Moultonboro, Wakefield,  
             Whittier, Wolfeboro,Loudon,   

 

 

What a great first Cabinet meeting. Great job DG Jerry. It was informative and timely. 

All of our District officers have been installed and what a great team we have this year. I 

look forward to working with all of them. 

Lion Doug’s presentation was chilling. To see how much impact the opioid crisis has 

had on our State. I hope everyone took that information back to their clubs to generate an 

effort to help their own communities. I know that my home club, Hudson has already directed funds to this cause. 

Please lend a hand in any way your club can. 

Please keep an eye out for the upcoming Multiple District Training Extraordinaire! You don’t have to be a leader 

to attend. There will be a wide range of topics covered.  If you have questions regarding any aspect of Lionism I 

believe this workshop will be helpful.  

There is still time to sign up for the USA/CANADA Forum in Columbus Ohio. If you haven’t been to a Forum 

before it is a great opportunity to gain information on many different topics as well as to meet Lions from all over 

the US and Canada. They always have great inspirational speakers. The dates are September 20-22. You can reg-

ister on-line at lionsforum.org. It is approximately a 10 to 12 hour drive and last check the flights were reasonable 

as well 

Thank you Clubs for all your efforts to help those in your communities. You are what makes it Great to be a Li-

on!! 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me with any questions you might have. To get in touch with me my cell phone is 

603-566-7616 and email is cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com.   

Thoughts from 

Vice District Governor  Steve Middlemiss 

Thoughts from  

Second Vice District Governor  Marie Hall 
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It's September and most clubs are resuming their regular meeting schedules. Plans are 
being made for fundraisers and service projects. I can't wait to hear what your club is up 
to and I want to remind you that the leadership team would love to come and support 
your projects. Be sure to get your newest Lions involved by listening to their ideas and 
allowing them to co-chair a new project. I hear some clubs are getting more members 
involved by selecting chairs for each of the 5 service platforms. Success comes when you 
assess your community needs, make smart goals in project-planning and share the work 
by giving every Lion a part to do.  

Remember: plan, do, act, check! 

mailto:cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com
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Global Membership Team  
PDG Al Goldstein (Christine) 
35 Main St 
Atkinson, NH 03811 
H:  (603) 362-6539 
C:  (603) 885-6477 
E:  A1goldstein@comcast.net 
 
Global Leadership Team  
Pat Kimball 
30 Eastfield Loop 
Sandown, NH 03873 
C:  (603) 819-8433 
E: PKimb56@gmail.com 

 

Global Service Team  
Lenny Hall (Joan) 
4 Winslow Dr 
Atkinson NH 03 
H: (603) 762-5743 
C: (978) 360-0958 
E: lah03811@gmail.com 
 
LCIF Coordinator  
Scott Wilson 
31 Alvirne Drive 
Hudson, NH 03051 
C:   (603) 770-3700 
E: scottwils@comcast 

 
Vision  Service Platform 
Langdon Plumer 
7 Gary Ln 
Exeter, NH 03833 
H: (603)778-0966 
C: (603) 770-6499 
E: angplumer@gmail.com 

 

Environment Service Platform 
Jerilyn Maynard (Ron) 
104 Lowell Rd 
Hudson, NH 03051 
H:  (603) 853-8865 
C: (603) 320-3614 
E:  Lionjeri@comcast.net 
 
Pediatric Cancer Service Platform 
Mary Tremblay 
23 Caralson Rd 
Hampton, NH  03842 
H: (603) 926-2069 
C: (603) 380-3704 
E: mntremblay@earthlik.com 
 
Diabetes Awareness Service Platform 
Celeste Ricupero 
7 Winn Ave 
Hudson, NH 03051 
C: (603) 321-0737 
 
 
Hunger Service Platform 
Bob Gustafson 
16 East Rd 
Atkinson NH 03811 
C: (603) 553-0531 
E: robertgustafson11@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Greetings to the Lions of District 44H! 

I want to start by thanking the many Lions who made the District 44-H 
cabinet meeting last month such a success!  It was a great meeting and 
you’re the reason why. 

I also want to apologize to those who have been waiting to hear from me 
concerning various administrative items.  After the meeting I was beset by a flu that knocked me down 
for almost two weeks.  As of the time of this writing I’m just getting my sea legs back!  

While I was recovering I did have a chance to read a bit and to revisit some of the poetry of Ezra 
Pound.  Though he was not a man without controversy he was interesting.  He was an adventurer 
and, like all Lions, he was a doer.  He also publicly admired Ernest Hemmingway; another doer, and 
this got me thinking.  Could I name one great person from history whose name has come down 
through the ages to us because he or she was a couch potato; who was a great spectator, or who 
changed the world by watching T.V. or Youtube all day? 

There are two types of people, those who do and those who don’t.  Lions are the first type; those who 
do, and that puts us in some really great company. 

Thanks for all that you do! 

Here’s to a great September. 

Hello fellow Lions from MCC Sam 
 
MD44 Lions Night at the Fisher Cats 

This was a successful event for New Hampshire Lions and enjoyed by all in attendance. 

There were 280 tickets representing Lions, family and friends in attendance. This was great for Lions fellow-
ship. Both PIDs Ed Farrington and Ed Lecius inducted 3 new members 2 from Salem (Jennifer Hammons and 
Amy Bourgoin sponsors Christine Sylvain & Gail Dacey) and 1 from Hampstead (Matthew Johnson Sponsor Bob Bedrosian) on the field 
with DG Fred, DG Jerry and MCC Sam present, lions had visibility with vision screening, membership information and Lion Youth Service 
Soap Box Derby car, Leonard the Lion with the Fisher Cat mascot Fungo along with a few other activities, including pushing the plunger 
to set off the fireworks. This was enjoyable to all members in attendance and informed others in attendance about Lionism here in New 
Hampshire. 

We all should thank the MD committee working to make this a special event. 

Retention;  (This is so very important to every clubs) 

LCI allowed drops in July 2107 forgiving dues payments and July 2108 enforced the drop policy of paying dues after June 30 th. This will 
help the districts with membership numbers in 2018 – 2019. As an example, last year 44H dropped 50 lions in July 2017 this year they 
dropped only 4 members in addition dropped 60+ members in June 2018, resulting in a double hit to membership. This correction put 
districts back on a good track. 

Retention is so important for a few good reasons.   

First, if we are inducting members not committed to serve, just to be a number, this is not productive to your club or Lionism.  

Second, if members are dropping due to noninvolvement, then the club is not doing a good job to keep all members involved to improve 
member satisfaction. 

We need to invite service minded individuals & learn their interest & get them involved. 

This is a must to keep your club productive / improving and viable to your community. 

 

Remember our Lions slogan “We Serve”.  

MCC Sam Longbook 

Thoughts from  

Cabinet Secretary-Treasurer Mark D’Amico  

Thoughts from  

Multiple Council Chair  Sam Longbook  

Teaching the world to serve in perfect Harmony 
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Thoughts from  

Global Membership Team Leader PDG  Al Goldstein  

Thoughts from  

Global Leadership Team Leader Pat Kimball  

Teaching the world to serve in perfect Harmony 
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 GLT Spotlight Notes:  TRAIN, RETAIN, MAINTAIN 

            As I continue my GLT journey with you, I wanted to write something that would inspire those who took the time 
to read my spotlight.  As busy as we all, LIONS are all doing great things and making a  difference in millions of ways not 
only in your communities, but around the world.   

      I did some research about this thing called “volunteerism” in which we all are.  I found some interesting facts to 
share.  28.55% of NH residents volunteer, which means there are some recruiting opportunities within our state.  The 
biggest spurt of volunteer activity involves collecting and distributing food, so ask your neighbors to donate or help. 
The average volunteer spent 54 hours volunteering, and most of those volunteer are in either one or two organiza-
tions, which means we want to keep them in ours.    

Retired People are giving back to fill their schedules, and studies have shown that volunteering reduces the risk of 
dementia and isolation in retied people.  

People are using their Smartphones to donate, communicate and to volunteer.  Maybe there is an opportunity to 
facetime, or skype folks to meetings, if they can’t attend. 

Increased focus on purposeful volunteer opportunities – Those that volunteer need to add purpose to people’s 
lives through their volunteering.  Know and use their skill sets. 

So, let’s get to know each other, not only as LIONS, but people that have skills, talents, and professions to make volun-
teers keep coming back to share those skills.  The most enthusiastic volunteers tend to keep volunteering because 
they've found a way to bring together two things: the satisfaction of doing well for other people along with gaining 
something for themselves.   

   Thank you all for everything you do and the hours you take away from your family and friends to help others.    

To ensure your Lions club remains healthy and vital, you need to consider the experience and 
expectations of belonging to your club. If you went to a restaurant and it did not meet your expectations, would you go 
back? The same goes for a Lions club! 
Along with welcoming your new members, it is important to make sure they begin participating in club activities right 
away. If your club members feel welcome, comfortable and are involved in community service, they will remain part of 
your club for a long time. 
Research shows that people become Lions for many reasons. The most common are: • To serve their community • To be 
involved with a specific service or cause • To be with friends • To become a leader in the community • To be with other 
family members who are Lions 
How can your club provide the experiences your members are seeking? 
Keeping your club efficient, productive and meaningful to your members results in many benefits: • A club that is vital 
and a respected part of your community. • The ability to provide service locally and globally. • The ability to offer person-
al and professional growth opportunities to your members. • A club that provides enjoyable fellowship. 
Does your club feel unified, or is it just a collection of individual Lions? 
Be sure your club has a club mission statement, objectives and defined goals. Communicate these to your members 
clearly and openly. 
YTD membership Dropped 7 New 5 Way to go Hampstead 1 in the hat. 
PDG/GMT Al 
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$250 per Lion is the goal.  We are looking to raise approx. 
$99,000 this year from District 44-H.  That is approx. $2,600 from 
every Lions Club in our district.  We can make this happen. 
Golf Tournament, Book Sale, Pancake Breakfast, Car Wash, Busi-
ness Sponsor, so many ways to raise this amount and more. 

These funds are needed right now.  Help your club become a dis-
trict leader.  We can make this happen this year.  So many good causes as these funds 
will help those struggling with Diabetes, Childhood Cancer, Vision, Hunger, Environment, 

Humanitarian Causes and Disaster Relief.   
This is a Lions Lions initiative and our direct help is needed.  

A direct monthly contribution of at least $10 from every Lion across our district will have an exponentially positive impact 
on the lives of so many people.    If you can give more, please do so.  Lions answer the call, time and time again and the 
bell is ringing.   
For more information on Campaign 100, go to:  LCIF.org/BE100 

Yours in Service 
Scott A Wilson, LCIF District 44-H Coordinator 
 

Every day, Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) works to fulfill our mission:  
"To support the efforts of Lions clubs and partners 

in serving communities locally and globally,  
giving hope and impacting lives through humanitarian service projects and grants." 

Thoughts from  

Global Service Team Leader  Lenny Hall  

Thoughts from  

LCIF Coordinator PCC Scott Wilson 

Teaching the world to serve in perfect Harmony 
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                     Hello everyone, happy summer!  Well like it or not I’m your 2018-2019 Global Service team lead-

er. I bring to this new job (for me) lots of energy but  a little short on experience when it comes to writing news-

letters. For those of you who don’t have a clue who I am, I’m a n Atkinson Lion, board member of Lions Camp 

Pride, and a board member of Lions Youth services. Make it a point to introduce yourself when you see me 

around the ranch.                                                 Although most of us are  on summer break the need for us to 

provide service continues every minute of every day. It doesn’t care  about  the vacations, the kids being out 

of school or the beautiful weather. So knowing this if you know of a job that needs to get done and you’re a 

little short of Lions at the moment don’t hesitate to do a little recruitment from the other clubs around you. Try 

to remember that we are all in this “service “ thing together, and what a great way to make new friends. I’ve 

asked myself many times why are my best friends on earth almost always Lions? The simple answer is be-

cause we share the same commitment to service. So this months message is to not be afraid to jump in and 

give another club a hand when they need it. More than likely they will make themselves available to you when 

you need it. 

My cell phone is 978-360-0958   My Email is Lah03811@gmail.com 

Thank You Lenny Hall 
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Thoughts fon CHILDHOOD CANCER 

from Mary Tremblay 

Thoughts on VISION 

From  Langdon Plumer     Healthy vision can help keep brain in shape 

Teaching the world to serve in perfect Harmony 
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In July, it hit the news that New Hampshire had the highest rate of Childhood Cancer in the nation between 2003 and 2014. 
Hopefully the District will be able to find ways to help families dealing with childhood patients. Following is a release on the CDC 
findings:  
 
 
The study, released this week, shows that there were 816 cases of pediatric cancer in New Hampshire recorded between 2003 
and 2014. That's a rate of more than 205 per one million, which was the highest rate in the United States. 
 
The CDC analyzed data from the United States Cancer Statistics and identified over 170,000 cases of pediatric cancer between 
2003 and 2014. According to the report, leukemias had the highest incident rates, followed by brain tumors and lymphomas. 
Identifying the incident rates of pediatric cancer by geographic region can enhance provider awareness, treatment capacity, 
survivor care and surveillance, the CDC says. 
 
Overall, there were about 174 cases per one million children and teens and the rate was higher in males compared to females. 
When broken down by age group, the rates were higher in children between the ages of 0-4 and teens between the ages of 15-
19, as compared to kids between the ages of 5-9 and 10-14. 

Be sure to have annual eye examinations to keep your eyes healthy  

It is important to have your vision checked annually as things change as we mature! 

Taking care of your vision is important to maintain good cognitive function.  Poor eyesight and weak-

ening mental function are common in older people and related to one another. 

If you are experiencing headaches, sometimes stomach discomfort and just don’t feel right it may be 

connected to your vision so ask your physician and or eye doctor.     

 

Where there is a need there’s a Lion                           

Here’s looking at you – Lion Lang Plumer 
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Thoughts fon ENVIRONMENT  

from Jeri Maynard 

Thoughts on DIABETES 
From  Celeste  Ricupero 

Teaching the world to serve in perfect Harmony 
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ENVIRONMENT 

For those of you who still get the Reader’s Digest or have access to the September issue, you might 

what to check out the article “Recycle…Anything!”.  It has a side column that lists “10 Surprising 

Things You Can Recycle”.  I picked out a couple that I felt we all have to deal with but you can 

check out the rest at your leisure: 

Compact Fluorescent Bulbs:  Because they are considered “hazardous materials”, Home Depot 

and Lowes have recycling bins at the front of their stores for you to dispose of intact old 

bulbs.  They also recycle a variety of electronics. 

Ink Cartridges & Toner: Both Staples and Best Buy have reward programs and will accept your 

used cartridges (must have a rewards account). They will give you money back for each one 

brought in. Best Buy also gives a 15% discount on future ink purchases.   

Aluminum Foil:  this is an easy one- just wash it and crumble it into a ball and put in with 

your recyclable cans. (I actually use my aluminum balls in my dryer instead of dryer 

sheets). 

Since this is the beginning of a new Lion Year, your club might want to start a project to satisfy 

 

                                       5 Strategies to Avoid Diabetes Complications 

1. Exercise around mealtimes. 10 minutes after each meal can help lower overall blood sugar. 

2. Focus on healthy eating. Whole grains, vegetables, fruits, low-fat dairy, and lean meats. 

3. Work with your healthcare provider on weight loss. 87 percent of people with diabetes are overweight 
or obese, and for those with this condition, weight does matter. 

4. Get immunized. People with diabetes are higher risk of becoming ill. Please speak to your doctor about 
your shots and if they need to be updated. 

5. Check in with your doctor. Schedule regular visits to check your sugar levels, monitor hypertension and 
cholesterol concerns, and determine how well medication is managing your diabetes and any other health 
concerns you may have. 

 

Stay Healthy, 

PCC Celeste  
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Thoughts fon  HUNGER 

from Bob Gustafson 

Teaching the world to serve in perfect Harmony 
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District Membership This Month This Year 

Opening Balance 1192 1194 

Added Members 4 7 

Dropped Members 9 14 

Closing Balance 1187 1187 

Net Gain/Loss -5 -7 

     Worldwide  1,466,060 1,466,060 

Last month, I provided the stats on Hunger from around the world. But, it’s also a fact that millions of Americans struggle 

with hunger issues every day. The Lions Zone 2/6 Chairmen, Mike Dolan and Doug Griffin proposed doing a joint Hunger 

project similar to the one spearheaded by PDG’s Sam Longbook and Al Goldstein at the District 44-H Cabinet meeting in 

Nashua earlier this year. That event turned in to a huge success. Many food pantries in District 44-H received needed food 

packages which were distributed to needy families. 

On Tuesday, October 9th at the Austin House in Brentwood, Zone 2/6 Lions volunteers will gather again to put food pack-

ages together. The cost per club will be $277 for 10,000 meals. So, not only will this event provide needy families with 

food, it will serve as a team building exercise for the Zones. Lions will serve together and perhaps meet each other for the 

first time. Networking is also vital to a given District. 

I’m sure other District 44-H Zones have thought about doing a project of this kind. If so, you can go to the site https://
outreachprogram.org/about/ for more information. 

https://outreachprogram.org/about/
https://outreachprogram.org/about/
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DISTRICT 44 H  

MEMBERSHIP CONTEST 
Winning club gets a 100.00 Gift Certificate to the 

Lion’s Store. 

Let’s get started early. 

Contest runs September 1st until October 31st. 

The rules are easy. Every time a new member is 

registered with International your club will get 

one ticket thrown in the hat. The more 

members you bring in during this time period 

the better chance you have to win.  

Although all clubs are actually winning by 

adding new members to your club. 

Get your club together and come up with a plan 

to recruit new members 

Any questions contact PDG/GMT Al Goldstein 
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Atkinson Lions Club 

2018 Golf 

Tournment 

Sponsor Form 
Place Granite Fields Golf Club Kingston, NH 

Date September 15, 2018 

Sponsorship Levels 

Hole $100 

Silver $300 

Gold $500 

Platinum $1000 

Complimentary foursome for Platinum Sponsors 

Name (as to appear on Sign) 

Sponsor Name / Telephone 

Street Address 

City, Town, Zip 

Proceeds to benefit the Atkinson Li-

ons Charities 

The Atkinson Lions are a registered NH 

Charity #11424 

Checks Payable to: 

Atkinson Lions Club 

PO Box 125 

Atkinson, NH 03811 

Due by September 1, 2018 

Questions Dennis (603) 498-6991 

Carmen (603) 362-5872 

Atkinson.lions@gmail.com Roger (603) 489-3913 
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Atkinson Lions Club 

2018 Golf Tournament 
Date 
Saturday September 15, 2018 

Time 

7:30am Registration – 8:30am Shotgun start 

Where 

Granite Fields Golf Club 

7 Route 125 

Kingston, NH 03838 

603.642.9977 

Format - Scramble Best Ball 

Registration Deadline – September 1, 2018 

Player Fee - $100 per person 

Includes: Range Balls, Green Fees, Golf Carts, Steak Dinner, cash prizes to winners and Raffle Prizes! 

If you do not have a team of 4 we will match you with other players 

Proceeds to benefit the Atkinson Lions Charities 

Registration Form 

Please print clearly and complete all of the information listed below 

Captains Name__________________________ Name _________________________________ 

Address________________________________ Address________________________________ 

City________________ State ____ Zip_______ City________________ State ____ Zip_______ 

Email _________________________________ Email _________________________________ 

Name__________________________________ Name__________________________________ 

Address________________________________ Address________________________________ 

City________________ State ____ Zip_______ City________________ State ____ Zip_______ 

Email _________________________________ Email _________________________________ 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

_____ Enclosed is my check payable to the Atkinson Lions Club for $100 per player or $400 per team. 

_____ I am unable to play but I have enclosed a donation of $________. 

Questions: Dennis (603) 498-6991 - Carmen (603) 560-5620 – Roger (603) 489-3913 

Mail to: Atkinson Lions Club, PO Box 125, Atkinson, NH 03811 
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Lions Twin State Soccer 

WANTED 
Looking for Directors 

New Hampshire       Vermont 

Directors: 44N 

PDG Alan Ricard (2019) 

Richard Gray (2019) 

Open (2019) 

PCC Tom Geno (2020) 

PDG Don Potter (2020) 

Tom Royce (2020) 

IPDG Henry McKee (2021) 

Paul Pearsall (2021) 

Cheryl Powers (2021) 

 

Directors: 44H: 

Ann Mason (2019) 

DG Jerry Vaccaro (2019) 

Marilyn Vaccaro (2019) 

Jeri Maynard (2020) 

Blanche Morgan (2020) 

Rick Morgan (2020) 

Toni Olden (2021) 

Open (2021)  

       Open (2021) 

Directors: 45 

Don Lane (2019) 

PDG Ken Millay (2019) 

Cheryl Brush (2019) 

Bruce Savery (2019) 

Open (2019) 

Open (2019) 

Debbie Ankuda (2020) 

Ron Binghan (2020) 

Odilion LaRoache (2020) 

PDG Stan Patch (2020) 

Randy Begilow (2020) 

Open (2020) 

Bob Brault (2021) 

Pat Ankuda (2021) 

Open (2021) 

Open (2021) 

Open (2021) 

Open (2021) 

Current Directors 

mailto:ForrestPowers@aol.com
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Come on out to   

Sandown Old Home Days Fall Festival  
Location:  Recreation Building, 25 Pheasant Run Drive in Sandown, NH  

  

  

For more information on being a  

vendor contact Erica @  
  

  

website @ www.sandown.us  

   

Friday, September 7 – 7:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m.  

Adults Only Night – 21+  

Battle of the Chowda and Chili Cook-Off  

Beer & Wine Tent   

Live Music to Dance the Night Away  
  

Saturday, September 8 - 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  

A Day of Fun for the Whole Family  

  

  

  

  

   

will be there selling burgers, their world famous hot dogs and more  
A limited menu on Friday night  

  

We have many great prizes again this year  

Check out our Facebook Page for a complete list of prizes  

FIREWORKS TO FOLLOW AT DUSK  

at  

Sandlots on North Road, Sandown, NH  

  

sandown.ohd@gmail.com  

Or visit the Town of Sandown  

  

   

The Sandown Lions  

And don’t forget our rAffle  
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The Lions Club of New Hampshire presents: 

Camp Pride 30th Anniversary Event featuring 

the music of PEAR… 
featuring Curtis Brengle and Julie Ragins, vocalist 

and 

instrumentalist for the Rock 'n Roll Hall of 

Fame's Moody Blues 

and the comedy of 

 

 

       

Chris Zito                                                                                                                                                         Mitch Stinson  

Paul D'Angelo 

Atkinson Resort & Country Club  

November 24, 2018 - 8:00pm  

Tickets $30 through Bob Worden at 603-378-0082  

Bob6629@comcast.net or Al Goldstein 603-913-1281  

A1Goldstein@comcast.net & local NH Lions Clubs cash bar / 

pasta buffet / 50-50 & raffles 
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Lon Mark Cotrupi, Moultonborough Lions Club Cente-
nial Chairman (left) flanks the recently donated drug 
“take back” box with Center Harbor Police Department 
project lead Bob Donnelly Jr. 

Moultonborough Lion Mark Cotrupi presents 

Tuftonboro Central School Principal Andrea 

Fournier one of the 10 donated door locking 

devices for her school.  

The recent Centennial of Lions Clubs International is something to celebrate.  Started in 1917 by a group of busi-
ness people who wanted to help the communities in which they lived, Lions International has blossomed into 
over 1.4 million members worldwide.  The 47 dedicated members of the Moultonborough Lions Club stepped out 
smartly to celebrate the Centennial by focusing their efforts on improving the safety of the public in the four 
towns they represent; namely, Center Harbor, Sandwich, Tuftonboro and Moultonborough. 

Narrowing the focus of “Public Safety” to two key issues, the opioid crisis and the safety of our school children, 
the Moultonborough Lions collaborated with the local schools and police departments to ensure their efforts 
would get the most “bang for the buck”.  Towards that end, the Lions initiated a project to better secure class-
room doors in the event of an “active shooter” scenario.   Working with the district, school administrators and 
safety personnel, the Moultonborough Lions recently donated 10 door locking devices to the Tuftonboro Central 
School (see picture).  The Lions have similarly reached out to the Moultonborough schools and Sandwich Elemen-
tary to ascertain their need for such safety devices.    

Within the scope of the Centennial “Public Safety” initiative, the Lions also recently funded the acquisition and 
installation of a drug “take back” box located in the Center Harbor Police Department.  Center Harbor citizens, as 
well as those of the surrounding communities, are welcomed to dispose of their outdated or unused prescription 
medicines in a safe and legal manner.  “Advanced Lock and Alarm” was gracious enough to donate their time to 
this effort to install a second lock on the box.  “Just Hit Print” also helped with the lettering.  For more infor-
mation on the drug take back box, see the Center Harbor Police Department web site.  This small effort is just one 
of the critical steps needed to win the local war on opioid dependency. 

Are the Moultonborough Lions going to declare victory on solving local “Public Safety” issues with their initia-
tive?  Realistically, the answer is … no.  However, they are stepping out smartly to hit the problems head on.  Cel-
ebrating the organization’s efforts are notable, especially when you consider that the child they may save or the 
dependent addict they bring home may be the just the person who solves these problems in the long run.  If you 
have any questions about the Public Safety Centennial Project, or the Moultonborough Lions in particular, please 
contact Membership Chairman Mark Cotrupi at 476-5140. 

Remember our Motto is “We Serve”. 

Submitted by Pat Keegan 

253-9916 

Moultonborough 

Lions 

Club 



 21 

 

 

Lions Camp Pride …..   
Lions District 44-H Service to Mankind, Inc. Established 1989 ~ Camp Pride Board of Directors meets 

the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 7:00pm at the Auburn Tavern, Auburn, NH   

Lions Camp Pride Chicken BBQ 
& Appreciation Awards 

 

 

Join us in celebration of this past year’s achievements, recognition of key contributors and in recognition 

of 30 years of operations as a special needs summer camp. Everyone is welcome- members of all lions 

clubs, non-lions, family members, children etc. 

Come early, take a hike, or paddle a canoe on the lake,  play a whiffle ball game in the field or just sit 

back and relax and enjoy everything Lions Camp Pride has to offer.  Bring a popup tent, lawn chairs, 

cooler. 

A complete BBQ ½ chicken, potato salad, macaroni salad, water, lemonade or ice tea and watermelon 

for a cost of $10.00 per person, children under 10 for a cost of $5.00.   

Save this Date September 16, 2018 

Be ready to eat a great lunch at 12:00ish 

Tickets available by contacting a LCP board member or contact us at 

Email lionscamppride44h@gmail.com 

603-482-6115 leave a message and we will get back to you. 

$10.00 per/person 

Children 10 and under $5.00 per 

mailto:lionscamppride44h@gmail.com


 22 

 

 
 
 

    
      LIONS DISTRICT   44-H 

 
   NEW HAMPSHIRE SERVICES   
        TO MANKIND, INC. 
aka District 44H NH Lions Camp Pride 

 

   LIONS CAMP PRIDE 

   for special needs individuals 
 
www.nhlions.org/CampPride 
 
               Al Goldstein 
      Immediate Past President 
         
              Peter LaPointe 
                President 
 
               Lenny Hall 
            Vice President 
 
               Lenny Hall 
              Treasurer 
 

 Jerilyn Maynard 
     Secretary        
 
 TBD 
Camp Administrator                                

 

      Lions Camp Pride 

 154 Lions Camp Pride Way 
     New Durham, NH 03855 
 

             A   Lease   Site 

              for Non-Profit 

 Camp, Conference & Retreat 

                Programs 
 
         Mailing Address: 
District 44H Service to Mankind 

           P. O. Box 157 
        Atkinson, NH 03811 
 
               Telephone  
          (603) 482-6115 
       
                 E-Mail: 
LionsCampPride44h@gmail.com  

Dear Lions Clubs of District 44H 

 

In accordance with the By-Laws of Lions District 44-H New 
Hampshire Services to Mankind (aka Lions Camp Pride), four 
(4) new directors, to serve four (4) year terms, shall be elect-
ed.    

 

Each Lions Club, in good standing of District 44-H, will present 
a written nomination for director to the corporation at least 
thirty (30) days prior to the annual meeting.  Each nominee 
shall be a Lion in good standing.  Their names shall appear on 
a ballot to be used during the district cabinet meeting and dis-
tributed to all Lions in good standing present to cast said vote.   

 

 The Camp Pride BOD is looking for individuals willing to com-
mit, become involved, and work towards the success of the 
camp. 

 

Candidates for election to Director must have their name sub-
mitted by their club secretary in a letter of intent to Lion Jeri 
Maynard, 104 Lowell Road, Hudson, NH 03051 by October 26, 
2018.  The election will take place during the November Cabi-
net Meeting at the Moultonborough Lions Clubhouse in 
Moultonborough, NH. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

JERI 

 

Jeri Maynard 

 

Lion Jeri Maynard, Camp Pride Secretary 

603-883-8565 

Lionjeri@comcast.net 

mailto:LionsCampPride44h@gmail.com
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Health Services of New Hampshire (formally Health Services Board) is a committee of the 

Multiple District 44 of New Hampshire.   

This committee is looking for a few Lions that wish to make a difference in the lives of people 

across the State of New Hampshire. 

We are in need of a Vice Chairperson for our committee.  This person will help with strategic 

planning for our committee, as well as support the efforts of the various activities of HSNH, such 

as vision screening, hearing screening, eyeglasses assistance, dog training and fundraising. 

We are in need of a Secretary for our committee.  This person will help the committee remember 

what we said and when we said it. 

We are in need of an Eye Care Assistance Coordinator.  This person will help evaluate applica-

tions for eyeglasses assistance.  They will help facilitate the application from submission to fund-

ing. 

We are in need of a fundraiser chairperson for our committee.  This person will come up with ide-

as to generate funds while enhancing our committees efforts to help those around us to live fuller 

more engaged lives through health care initiatives. 

I you know someone that could do handle these adventures or better yet, if you are one of the peo-

ple we seek, please contact me right away.  We Need You  -  (603) 770-3700. 

PCC Scott Wilson 

Chairperson, Health Services of New Hampshire 

A Committee of Multiple District 44 

H
ea

lt
h

 S
er

vi
ce

s 
o

f 
N

ew
 H

am
p

sh
ir

e 



 24 

 



 25 

 

  
  
L
io

n
s
 y

o
u

t
h

 s
e
r
v

ic
e
s
 N

H
 

 

LIONS YOUTH SERVICES 

 

KINDNESS MATTERS 

Is this year’s theme for the LCI Peace Poster Contest and it also has been an influence on the “Be 

Nice to Someone Today” message that LYS President Al Goldstein posts on his Facebook page every 

day. President Al presided over last month’s LYS meeting where various topics of discussion were 

raised such as the Citizenship & Patriotism Essay contest for sixth to eighth graders, the adding of 

new Leo clubs, a Buddy Walk, Lion Mentors, the Camp Pride Soap Box Derby Car, the Lions Youth 

Services Mission Statement, and the upcoming Calendar Raffle. Oh, not to forget to mention that 

there is still one director’s position vacancy on the board to be filled as well. Hopefully, someone from 

the District 44H membership will step forward to fill the position. As one can see, a lot was discussed 

in the second meeting of the new year.  

  

PEACE POSTERS - there is still time to purchase a kit if your club has not yet done so. The time is 

here for all those participating to get in touch with their contact as the schools have now opened for 

the year. Please make sure that you and your contact plan as to the date or deadline for the end of the 

contest, that you make sure all rules & guidelines are discussed and understood. You, as the Peace 

Poster Chair should also discuss with your club as to how your club will award the winner(s). If you 

should have any questions, please contact Virginia Edwards, LYS Director at her email address: 

zinnthewhitexmas@aol.com 

  

CALENDAR RAFFLE - Correction and Update: 

The Lions Youth Services Calendar Raffle will be for the month of “January”. Tickets will be sold for 

$5.00 each or Five for $20.00. The drawing will be held at the February LYS meeting and the winners 

will be  

announced at the March 2019 Cabinet Meetings. Club sponsors and members have contributed as 

well as donations of gifts but there are still more days needed to be filled to complete the calendar. 

Please contact Harry Armstrong, LYS Secretary at his email address: harrya616@yahoo.com to do-

nate. Looking to have this complete by September 15th so that the tickets can be made available by 

the end of the month. 
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Greetings, first of all, if you or your club contributed to the Sight & Hearing 
Foundation, Thank You, Thank you, Thank you! 
 
Due in part to your generosity we were able to approve 62 applications totaling 
$56,261.00. A new record! Every person that applied and had their application 
approved received the help they needed. We have 83 clubs in Multiple District 
44, however only 9 clubs from 44N and 12 clubs from 44H applied for assis-
tance. If you would like to have someone from Sight & Hearing visit your club 
just contact us. We would be happy to explain the Sight & Sound program to 
any club or zone in the Multiple District.  
 
One update you should all be aware of. The S&H BOD voted to increase the 
minimum amount paid by a club to process the Hearing / Cataract Application 
will increase from $100.00 to $150.00 effective September 1, 2018   
 
If you are interested in seeing how the Lions Sight & Hearing Foundation func-
tions, we welcome visitors to the monthly Board of Directors meeting at the 
Airport Diner at 2280 Brown Ave. in Manchester on the 3RD Thursday of each 
month at 6:30 PM. Note, due to a conflict with the USA/Canada Forum the next 
S&H BOD meeting in September will be on Wednesday, Sept. 26.  
 
PCC Jim Robinson 

LIONS SIGHT & HEARING 
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Celebrating 95 Years of Lionism in NH 
      Manchester Lions – June 15, 1923    Nashua Lions – September 26, 1923 

                                           Saturday-September 29, 2018 
                            Hampshire Hills ~ Emerson Road ~ Milford, NH 
 
         4:00 PM *CASH BAR & Hors D’oeuvres Reception 
                                            5:00 PM Dinner & Program 
 
  GUEST SPEAKER – PID – Dr. Patti Hill Endorsed Candidate for 3rd VP in Milan 

Meal  Choices: 
        Roasted Sage Chicken  -- Carved Sirloin – Vegetable Strudel 
 Includes Salad – Dessert – Coffee – Decaf – Tea – Soda  
 

           TICKETS: $50 Per Person -- Checks PAYABLE to: Nashua Lions Club 
 
          MAIL TO: Lions John Deschenes  7 Galway Road  Nashua, NH 03062  
 
                            INCLUDED YOUR MEAL SELECTIONS 
 
                                 DEADLINE TO RSVP SEPTEMBER 19, 2018 

      Special Guest – International Director Mark & Lion Lyn Lyon – MD 23 – CT 
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With over 600 hundred Lions Clubs and over 18,500 members. 

The Lions of New England are always ready to serve those in need! 

                            Who are the New England Lions Council? 

                             We are Lions in 

        *Connecticut                     *Maine                    *Massachusetts 

       *New Hampshire               *Rhode Island        * Vermont 

            We actively work to promote the objectives of Lions Clubs International. 

                       What do the New England Lions Council do? 

                *  We host three conferences each year in different states. 

                * We provide opportunities and trainings to all of New England Lions. 

                * We want to strengthen our districts and clubs with fun and fellowship. 

                * We organize and conduct appropriate functions, breakfasts, and/or receptions 

                   at many International Conventions and the USA/Canada Forums 

                 Who can join the New England Lions Council? 

     * All Lions in the New England states can join. 
                       * Annual dues is $10.00 ( July 1st - June 30th) 

                If you are interested in joining the NELC, contact your state 

          representative and/or mail in your registration form with your dues. 

**Send dues to: PDG Bill Donnellan, 11 Addington Circle, East Weymouth, MA 02189* 

  Connecticut PDG George Cooper 860-627-9777 liongeorgecooper@aol.com 

  Maine PDG Michelle Crocker 207-458-3232 dolphin0569@yahoo.com 

  Massachusetts PDG Bill Donnellan 617-840-5974 wmpd8@aol.com 

  New Hampshire PDG Sandra Hurd 603-424-8922 axstewart@comcast.net 

  Rhode Island PDG Mary Ann Hutchins 401-265-0403 hutchins77@verizon.net 

  Vermont PDG Ken Emery 802-578-7483 

kpemery1960@gmail.com 

“Where New England Lions Come Together To Serve” 
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New England Lions Council 
 

Fall Conference -- October 19, 20 and 21, 2018 
 

 

MEALS RESERVATION INFORMATION: Deadline is October 13, 2018 
 

October 19, 2018: Meals on everyone’s own choice. 

 
October 20, 2018:     Breakfast  __________ @ $22 = _________ 

                                  Lunch _____________ @ $25 = _________ 

                                  Dinner _____________ @ $37 = _________ 
(MUST CHOOSE: Meal Selection: Grilled Bistro Steak _____ Chicken Marsala ____ Vegetarian ___)  
                                                  

October 21, 2018: Breakfast ___________@ $25 = __________                                            

                                                  
Dietary needs: _______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

EVENT REGISTRATION INFO:  $10 ______  Includes 2018 – 2019 NELC Membership 
                                                         $0   _____  check here 2018 – 2019 Membership aleady paid 
 

                                                                Grand Total: __________________________ 

Name: _                                             _____________________________________________________ 

District:                       ___________  District Position:                                               ___________ 

Club:                                        Club Position: _____________________________ 

Contact Info: Cell __                    __  Email:_                                      ________________________ 
 

Mail to: C S/T PDG Bill Donnellan, 11 Addington Circle, Weymouth MA  02189 

Phone: 617-840-5974  Email: wmpd8@aol.com 
 

 

                                ROOMS ONLY RESERVATION INFO 
 

Mt. Snow Resort and Conference Center 
89 Grand Summit Way 

West Dover VT  05356 
 

Grand Summit Hotel Room - $105 

Grand Summit Studio Room (Murphy / Sofa) - $99 

(either room, add 10% tax, 8% resort fee) 
Check in: 4:00 p.m. 

Check out: 11:00 a.m. (late check out available) 

Valet parking complimentary 
 

Call 1-800-245-7669 or 1-800-817-0764 

Reference: New England Lions 

Deadline: September 19th, 2018 
 

Website: www.mountsnow.com 

Please check website for local activities/shopping 
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New England Lions Council 

Serving the needs of the Districts of New England 

The Lions of Vermont welcome Lions of New England!!! 
October 19th, 20th and 21st, 2018 

Mt. Snow Grand Summit Resort,West Dover, Vermont 
 

Weekend highlights 
 Guest Speaker: Jeff Kolak, SLAMT1 d Diabetes, Improving lives through games and sport 

 11 Training Sessions  / Roundtable discussions Scheduled 

 Meetings with GLT, GMT, GST Coordinators for Constitutional Area 1-A:  

 Necrology Service: remembering OUR Lions who we have lost. 

 Updates from New England District Governors 

 ‘Paint and Sip’ program: Join us for a relaxing paint class with acrylics.- From $10 to $35 

Schedule of Events 
 Friday, October 19th:      5:00 p.m. – 10:00 p.m. – Hospitality Room 

                                                         6:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. –  “NELC Ice Cream Social”.  
                                                        7:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. – ‘Paint and Sip’ program – costs  $10 to $35                                                

 Saturday, October 20th:   8:00 a.m. – Noon – Registration 

                                                        8:00 a.m. - 9:00 a.m. – Breakfast (dress code – casual) 

Training Sessions / Roundtable Discussions 

Meeting Times Raponda East Raponda Central Raponda West Deerfield South 

     

9:15- 10:00 a.m.  Tailtwisting 101 
Is your club ready for a 

disaster 
Club Extension 

How to create a new 
project 

     

10:15- 11:00 a.m.  Guiding Lions 
Putting 'fun' into 

fundraising 
Conflict Resolution Constiution - By-laws 

     
11:15- 12:00 

p.m.  
GLT  Coordinator GMT Coordinator GST Coordinator 

Tradition, protocol, new 
Milennials 

                                              12:15 p.m. – Lunch - (dress code – Lions Dress)        
     2:00 p.m. – New England Lions Council Necrology Service 
     6:00 p.m. – Social Time – Cash bar                    

7:00 p.m. – Dinner – Guest Speaker (dress code – Lions Dress)    
Jeff Kolok -  Slam T1D – improve lives through games 
and sports.  

9:30 p.m. – 11:00 p.m. –Hospitality Room 

 Sunday, October 21st:     
o 8:30 a.m.: Breakfast (dress code – Lions  Dress) 
o 10:00 a.m. - 10:45 a.m.: MyLions App – training / roundtable                                                                  

11:00 a.m. – NELC Business Meeting 

 Safe travels home. 
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                             Lions Camp pride 

                                   Commemorative Walkway 

Become a part of History – BUY A BRICK TODAY 

Join us in creating commemorative walkways by purchasing a personally engraved brick to be permanently installed at Camp 

Pride. Any name or message up to 3 lines of 14 characters each can be engraved on each brick. Each line will be centered by 

the manufacturer. Company Logos are also possible: Personalized bricks are a great way to: 

 

· Recognize a club anniversary, event or member 

· Remember lost loved ones with bricks :in memory of them 

· Recognize your children, grandchildren, parents, and other special people 

· Mark a birth, anniversary, graduation or other special event in your life 

· Honor an employee or friend, advertise a business 

· Give a unique and lasting gift for the Holidays 

 

Here’s how you can contribute: Three lines $75.00 

 

BRICK ORDER FORM 

            NAME:____________________________________________________________________________ 

            ADDRESS:_______________________________________________________________________ 

             CITY:____________________________________________________________________________ 

            PHONE_____________________________________________________________________________ 

                                            Payment may be made by check to: Lions Camp Pride 

                    Check Number: ____________            Date: ____/_____/____        Amount______________ 

                              Please print in UPPERCASE Letters. Each space counts as one character 

MAIL TO: Lenny Hall, 14 Winslow Dr, Atkinson, NH 03811 

 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 
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CAMP PRIDE CALENDAR RAFFLE 

NH Lions Camp Pride‘s Booster Calendar Raffle tickets will be printed soon!  Don’t miss your 

chance to be one of only 31 benefactors that show their support of the camp by sponsoring a 

January date on the raffle ticket.   

Sponsors may be a local business or a tribute to a loved one who will be recognized on the cho-

sen date during the month of January; sponsors select the date(s) of their choice.  

Remember, the earlier you choose your date and submit your sponsorship check, the more 
choices you will have for your date selection.  Sponsorship forms are available from any Camp 
Pride Director, et or by E-mailing a request for one to Lionjeri@comcast.net. This is one of our 
most successful fundraisers so join in the fun by showing your support! 
 Deadline for submission: OCTOBER 1, 2018. More information may be obtained from Lion Lilli-

an Bellisle, Raffle Chair, at 603-889-0285 

                          LIONS CAMP PRIDE ANNUAL RAFFLE  

SPONSOR FORM 

Please fill in all the information 

 AND   

Check off the information you would like placed on the 2019 January Calendar Raffle 

___   NAME:   ______________________________________________ 

___ OTHER DESIGNATION:  ____________________________________                                               

(if different from name or business, ex: birthday or anniversary date, or ANONYMOUS) 

___   ADDRESS:  ____________________________________________ 

___   TOWN & STATE, ZIP:_____________________________________ 

___   BEST PHONE #  _________________________________________ 

___   E:MAIL:  ______________________________________________ 

SPONSORED DATE:   1ST CHOICE:        _________________ 

If 1st choice is no longer available, please select a 2nd and 3rd choice:  2. _______     3. _______ 

Please return check for date selected and a copy of this form to:    Check#__________ 

Lion Lillian Bellisle, 29 Cedar St. Hudson, NH 03051    Tel 603-889-0285 

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSION IS OCTOBER 1, 2018 
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mailto:Lionjeri@comcast.net
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Eyeglass & Hearing Aids 

Collection & Recycling 

                Randy Tompkins 

1 Coombs Farm Rd, Greenland NH  03840 

          Res Phone: 603-431-7352 

E-mail :  Rye642@comcast.net 
 Please remember to bring your clubs collected 

Eyeglasses and hearing aids to the Spring 

Convention as well as any checks. 

                         USED EYEGLASS PROJECT 

                           (as of July, 2018) 

Regular glasses sent to VA since project began in 2006:  

232,894 pair 

Sunglasses sent to VA since project began in 2006:  

42,876 pair 

Total glasses sent to VA since project began in 2006:  

275,770 pair 

Total cost of shipping since 2006: 

$14,735.12  

(does not include donations from other District Clubs)  

Please send contributions to the Hampton Lions to help offset  

The cost of shipping !! 

mailto:Rye642@comcast.net
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 District 44H Zone Meetings 

ZONE 1  Marilyn Richardson C:603-204-7914  E:Marilyn@pcom.com 

  October 2,2018    6:30p  Alvirne High School “Checkers”  

  Hudson, NH 

 

ZONE 2  Mike Dolan  P: 603-909-7950   E: mike.dolan@bauer.com 

  October 8, 2018 Austin 17 house, Brentwood, NH 

  Hunger Project 6:30 

 

ZONE 3 Melanie Saunders  P: 339-894-0982    

  E: melanieleesaunders@gmail.com 

  September 26, 2018,  Old Salt Restaurant, Hampton, NH  

  6:30 pm 

 

ZONE 4  Beth Ferriera  P: 603-820-7085    

  E: bostonrdsxs25@yahoo.com 

  October 21, 2018 Londonderry Lions Hall 

  9AM Breakfast for $10.00 

 

ZONE 6 Doug Griffin    P: 603-944-1377    E: doug@seadec.com 

  October 8, 2018 Austin 17 house, Brentwood, NH 

  Hunger Project 6:30 

 

ZONE 7 PDG Toni Olden   C:603-677-2431   E: toniolden@gmail.com 

TBD 
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2018-2019 Directory 

Corrections 

Pg 31—Meanie Saunders 

            E: melanieleesaunders@gmail.com 

 

Pg 34—Newsletter Contest 

 Gail Dacey (not Darcy) 

 

Pg 36—Lions Camp Pride 

             E:lionscamppride44h@gmail.com 

             Telephone: 603-482-6115 

 

Pg 39—Barrinton Area LCIF Coordinator 

  E:teufelchgen1955@gmail.com 

  Club Email: barringtonNHLions@gmail.com 

 

Pg 45—Exeter Lions Club 

   President Patricia Izzo 

  E:pa93055@gmail.com 

 

Pg 30—Mark D’Amico 

 17 Fairway Dr Apt 26 

Pg 31—Marilyn Richardson 

 C:603-204-7914 

Pg 56—PID Ed Lecius 

 E: lioncommish@gmail.com 

Pg 66—Huguette “Yogi” Fregeau 

 PO Box 1422 

 

Pg 66—Marilyn Hamel 

 E: pilotdad66@gmail.com 

 

Pg 169—Marilyn Richardson 

 E: Marilyn@pcom.com 

 

 

Please send any  District Directory Corrections to newsletter44h@outlook.com 

Please note in the subject line “District Directory Corrections” 
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NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION 
 

This newsletter is E-Mailed via Constant Contact 
to all District 44-H members who have e-mail 

addresses on file with LCI ~ Lions Clubs Inter-
national.  

 
 Presidents and secretaries, please coordinate 

and make a copy available to members that 
to not have E-Mail.  

 
 All E-Mail changes must be made on the 

LCI website by your club secretary.   
 
 If you have opted out of receiving the news-

letter in error, to receive the newsletter 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSION AND DEADLIINE 
Deadline for submitting articles to be published in the newsletter is the  

20th of each month. 
Do not send PDF documents 

To keep the size of  the newsletter reasonable, most event articles will be reduced to 
1/4 page. 

Clubs and district committees with multiple articles for the same newsletter 
should consolidate the articles into one submission that does not to exceed one page. 

Newsletter submissions should be sent to Marilyn Vaccaro at: 
 newsletter44H@outlook.com 

MULTIPLE DISTRICT DIRECTORY 

 Any corrections to the Multiple District  

 Directory for 2018-2019 should be sent 

to: newsletter44h@outlook.com 

Please say “Directory Correction” in the 

subject line 

mailto:A1Goldstein@comcast.net

